Date:

April 5, 2018

To:


Patrick Jessee



Executive Director, Delta Sigma Phi Fraternity

From:

Chris Patterson



Delta Sigma Phi Alumni Association Officer of Closed Chapter In


San Luis Obispo, California

Regarding:
Fraternal Chapter Closure-Actions Taken This Week

Dear Executive Director Patrick Jessee:
In immediate and respectful compliance with National Fraternity instructions of Sunday, April 1, 2018, the governing alumni of the fraternal chapter of Delta Sigma Phi in San Luis Obispo, California, have taken the following actions.

1.  On Monday, April 2, 2018, officers of the Alumni Corporation Board (ACB), responsible for the fraternal program, and Alumni Association (AA), traveled to San Luis Obispo and met with members to announce immediate closure and dissolution;

2.  The now-former members were told that all elements of fraternal operations were immediately terminated;

3.  These cessations include but were not limited to the Executive Board, elected officer positions, appointed officers, committees, meetings, all fraternal social, philanthropic, service, recruitment, training, and other activities;
4.  Fraternal dues to the National Fraternity and for the now-closed chapter were ended;

5.  Fraternal letters and identification on the chapter's facility were subsequently covered pending arrangement for a contractor service to physically remove them;

6.  Alumni are reviewing if any electronic media sites for the former chapter exist so that these may also be closed.

7.  While arrangements are being made to remove all miscellaneous fraternal memorabilia from the property, authorized governing alumni of the fraternal program assure you that this chapter is fully and completely closed and dissolved per your instructions.
[image: image1.png]



Former Chapter House, Delta Sigma Phi Fraternity, 244 California Blvd., San Luis Obispo, CA.  Please note two covered areas:  large Greek letters center-front-high on the building, and "Delta Sigma Phi" sign in lower foreground of photo.  Picture taken yesterday, April 4, 2018.
On behalf of the 1,600 alumni since 1950 of this former chapter of Delta Sigma Phi, on behalf of the ACB and AA organizations, and on behalf of this year's former undergraduate members, 
In Respectful Compliance,

Mr. Chris Patterson

Authorized Spokesperson
1973 Initiate
cpatterson76@outlook.com / 530-941-3986
